



Week 8 11/11/2022

# **Message from Miss Wheeler**

It has been another busy week at Brunswick Park. To hook and engage children with their new learning at the start of each half term, 'wow events' take place. So far this half term, trips to the Chocolate Museum and the RAF Museum have taken place, slime has been made and the Year 1 classrooms were turned in to recycling centres! It is wonderful to see the children so excited about their learning!

# **After School Club**

The After School Club mobile telephone number is- 07880 197314. If your child is in After School Club and you need to contact them, please use this number after 3.30pm only.

### **Christmas Artwork**

Don't forget to hand your Christmas Artwork in on Monday. This is the final deadline for us to send the images to the printers. Please ensure that you enter your child's details on the back of their design. Once the company have received the images, you will receive an email detailing what you are able to order- mugs, cards, tea towels etc.

### **Anti-Bullying Week**

The 14th - 18th November is Anti-bullying Week. Please click on the links below to find some useful information from the Anti-Bullying Alliance as well as information on 'Odd Socks Day.'

On 14th November we encourage everyone to wear odd socks to school!

Action Work will be coming in to school to lead an Anti-Bullying Assembly for all of our children and there will also be workshops for some classes.

https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week/parents-and-carers

https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week/odd-socks-day/what-odd-socks-day

https://www.actionwork.com/

# Reminder -EYFS and KS1 Phonics Workshop - Tuesday 15th November at 6pm

As many of you are aware, we are following a new phonics scheme this academic year, following an update from the Department for Education around phonics teaching. We have decided to follow the Essential Letters and Sounds phonics programme based on Letters and Sounds (2007). This new phonics programme will support your children in making quick progress to become fluent and confident readers. We are holding a workshop for EYFS and KS1 parents and carers to share with you how we teach phonics, and how you can support your child with reading at home. The workshop is being held on Tuesday 15th November at 6pm in the school hall. Please kindly email the office on

office@brunswickpark.barnetmail.net to let us know if you will be attending by Monday 14th November. We hope you can make it

### **Christmas Lunch**

Please see below the menu for Christmas Lunch will take place on Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup> December. There will a choice of halal turkey or non halal turkey. If your child usually has packed lunch and you would like to book a school Christmas Lunch please let Tina know by 2<sup>nd</sup> December by emailing twalsh20.302@lgflmail.org



### **Year 6 Assembly**

Year 6 performed an informative and poignant assembly for the whole today to mark Rememberance Day today. Will done and thank you Year 6. It was clear that you worked very hard to create such a meaningful assembly for us.

#### PTA

#### Christmas Fair Update

With 3 weeks until the fair today sees the launch of the Raffle and the opportunity to prebook some of the fair activities. Please see the attached Fair Brochure for more information. To buy your raffle tickets please use this link https://go.rallyup.com/brunswickchristmasraffle2022

From Monday class reps will be coordinating volunteers from each class to help the fair run smoothly - please do sign up early to help them fill each class rota efficiently.

Please remember that next Friday is the second of our non-uniform days with donations requested of in date, unopened chocolate or sweets for our tombola - reminders will be sent on ClassDojo and tapestry next week.

# Support us while you shop

We also know that many of you will be busy doing your own shopping for Christmas, Hanukkah, winter birthdays, wardrobe upgrades when your little one suddenly sprouts up again...the list goes on. If you're doing that online please support the PTA while you do it.

At no cost to you and minimal effort, the retailers you shop with will donate to the PTA. If you're shopping on amazon please go via <a href="mailto:smile.amazon.co.uk">smile.amazon.co.uk</a> and make sure you have chosen Brunswick Park PTA as the charity you're supporting (no new sign up required for existing customers, you continue to use your existing Amazon account).

Many other retailers will donate if you shop via <u>easyfundraising.org.uk</u>. We've raised nearly £3,200 from 115 supporters on easyfundraising and £400 from Amazon Smile with 61 supporters - with over 400 children in the school that number could go up significantly if more of you sign up. Please take the couple of minutes required to do this before you next shop online.

As always if you have any questions please email us: brunswickparkpta@gmail.com

# Mr Reisman's PE Awards

#### Social ME in PE Award

Ali - 2F - Fantastic partner work in our hand eye coordination unit while exploring different challenges with his partner.

### This is ME in PE Award

Serena 5H- Despite facing some difficult competition in our girls football match this week, Serena kept going and showed a very resilient and positive attitude. She made some amazing saves to keep us in the game.

#### Physical ME in PE Award

Anastasia 2S - Working really hard on performing gymnastic balances with lots of body tension

#### Thinking ME in PE Award

Charlie 4M- excellent creative ideas in gymnastics sessions exploring different balances and ways of traveling over apparatus. Charlie was looking for different ways to challenge himself throughout.

### **Dates for the Diary**

Monday 14th November - Year 3 to the British Museum

Monday 14th November - Odd socks day for Anti-Bullying

Friday 18th November - Non Uniform Day in exchange for Chocolate and Sweet donations

Monday 21st November - 2S to Science Museum

Wednesday 23<sup>rd</sup> November - 2F to Science Museum

Friday 25<sup>th</sup> November - Year 2 Music Performance- Parents welcome

Friday 2<sup>nd</sup> December - Non Uniform Day in exchange for bottle donations

Saturday 3<sup>rd</sup> December - Christmas Fair - 12pm - 3pm

Monday 5<sup>th</sup> December - Whole School to see Rapunzel on Ice

Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> December - Year 5 Carol Concert at St Mary's 6pm

Thursday 8th December - Reception production 9.15am- Parents welcome

Friday- 9<sup>th</sup> December - Year 1 Christmas Concert- 9.15am- Parents welcome

Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> December - Year 3 Christmas sing song 2.45pm- Parents welcome

Friday 16<sup>th</sup> December- End of Term. Break up at 1.30pm

# **Attendance and Punctuality**

Congratulations to 2F who are back on top again with 100%. 2F are also the punctuality winners, with no children in 2F being late last week. Well done.

The overall school attendance was 95.55%.



	Class Nursery		Head of School's Award Leanne	
1	Class	Stars of the V	Veek	Head of School's Award
	RA	Danny and Isla		Ted
	RS	Arion and Benjamin		Aaruksha
	1BW	Adrian and Cherry		Leila
	1EB	Hasna and Josh		Ayla
	2F	Collin and Leon		Anae
	2S	Ariyana and Samuel		Blake
	3R	Kabilan and Hammad		Amelia
	3V	Dylan and Ryan Alicia and Leo Antoin and Arshan Ella and William		Mark
	4F			Diyaan
	4M			Sophia
	5C			Violet
	5H	Nikesh and Waliyya		Kaisan
	6H	Jayden and Jenelle		Nayla
	6K	Elif and Ranesh		Rafi

House Point Trophy winner is...

Magellan – well done!

Congratulations for your brilliant effort this week.

You have worked very hard and we are so proud of you – well done!